
As we welcome the arrival of spring, I am filled with optimism for the season
ahead. With longer days and warmer weather, this is a time of renewal and growth
—not just in nature, but in our community as well. Our ongoing projects continue
to move forward, enhancing the beauty and functionality of Port Washington
North for everyone to enjoy.

I want to thank each of you for your continued support and involvement in making
our village a wonderful place to live. Together, we will keep Port Washington North
thriving and vibrant. Wishing you all a joyful and refreshing start to the season!

Stay tuned for upcoming announcements, community events, and important
updates in our village newsletter. As always, your input and engagement are
invaluable, and we appreciate your continued involvement in making Port
Washington North a great place to live.

Wishing you all a wonderful March!

Bob Weitzner
Mayor Village of Port Washington North

March 2025

March 2025

March 2025

Updates From the Feb Board Meeting
Adjourned New Oasis Public Hearing
Tentative Assessment Roll was filed with Clerk on 1/30/2025
Village Election will be held on 3/18/2025
The Parks Maintenance Contract was awarded to Buckey Demelas & Sons for
2025/26
The Village will be receiving BIDs for Concrete Repair and Replacement from
3/3/2025 to 4/3/2025 at 12pm.



Make sure to raise your voice in the upcoming Village Election on Tuesday, March 18th! This is your chance
to influence the direction of our community. The Mayor & Two Trustee positions are up for election, each
with a two-year term. It's crucial to choose leaders who will advocate for our needs and aspirations. 

⏰ Polls open from 12 noon to 9 pm

📍 Location: Village Hall, 3 Pleasant Ave. 

If you have a question regarding the 2025 Village Election, including obtaining an Absentee Ballot
Application or an Early Mail Voting Application, please visit our website for more information. Should you
have additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Village Clerk's Office. We are here to help. 

Your vote holds immense power! Let's unite to elect representatives dedicated to the welfare of our
community. See you at the polls.
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Village Election Reminder- March 18th

The damaged utility pole on Shore Road, across from Diwan, has finally been removed. Thanks to the
persistent efforts of Village staff and officials, Verizon arrived on March 4th to take down the unsightly pole.

We understand the concerns this damaged pole raised and want to assure residents that the Village initiated
the removal process promptly after the incident occurred in September 2024.

Why did it take so long? Each utility with wires on the damaged pole had to be notified and required to
transfer their lines to the newly installed pole—starting from the lowest set of wires to the highest. In this
case, five separate utilities shared the pole, and each had to complete their transfer before the next could
proceed. Verizon, as the final utility and owner of the damaged pole, was only able to remove it after all
other lines had been relocated. Once this process was completed, Verizon moved its wires on March 4th and
removed the old pole.

We appreciate the patience and understanding of our Village residents throughout this process.

Utility Pole Removal by Diwan



The Port Washington Water District has allocated funds to replace several water mains throughout
our village. Phase 1 of the project, which involved installing the water mains, was completed in
January. We are pleased to announce that Phase 2, connecting each home directly to the new water
main, has also been completed.

The next phase will involve the contractor milling and filling the sections of roads affected by the
construction with a base coat.

Once all work is complete, the Village will repave all Village owned roads curb to curb that were
impacted by the water main replacement. Cow Neck Road is a Nassau County road and the
responsibility for repairs will be conducted through the Port Washington Water District with oversite
from Nassau County DPW. 

We sincerely thank the residents affected by this project for their patience and understanding. The
outcome will be a new water main that provides reliable service to those impacted.
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Water Main Project Update

As part of the Nassau County DPW General Requirements Contract, Pratt Brothers Construction returned
to Shore Road in Port Washington North to address a washed-out section of the roadway. Work was
scheduled to begin on Monday, February 17, 2025 and it was completed on February 26th. We are pleased
to announced the closed lane is now re-opened! We wanted to thank our Nassau County Legislator Delia
DeRiggi-Whitton for spearheading the project and special thanks to Nassau County DPW for getting the
project completed.

We appreciate the community’s patience and cooperation as we work to improve the safety and stability
of Shore Road.

Shore Road Lane Closure Update



We kindly remind all residents to clean up after their pets to help maintain the cleanliness and
beauty of our community. Failing to do so not only creates an unpleasant environment but also
poses a sanitary hazard, as pet waste can carry harmful bacteria and pollutants that affect public
health and our local waterways. As a courtesy to fellow residents, cleaning up after your pets is a
duty for all pet owners.

Let’s work together to keep Port Washington North a clean, safe, and welcoming place for everyone.
Thank you for doing your part!
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Pet Waste Clean Up Reminder

Student registration is now open for the 2025 Residents Forward Youth Climate Summit, taking place at
the Port Washington Library. Open to students in grades 8-12, this inspiring event will provide young
leaders with the opportunity to learn about environmental issues, engage in meaningful discussions, and
take action toward a more sustainable future.

Don't miss this chance to be part of the movement for positive change in our community!

Residents Forward Supports Port Washington Youth Climate Summit Initiative


